The Daphne Payne Netball Foundation
The foundation was set up in memory of Daphne Payne, a stalwart of netball in St Albans & District. For over 40 years, she set up and ran both a senior and junior club providing netball opportunities for all ages and abilities in the area.  The foundation raises funds for the netball community in St Albans & District to provide small grants for grass roots netball including schools, local netball and youth clubs as well as those returning to netball.
Eligibility Criteria: If you are interested in applying for a small grant, please check the following criteria to make sure you are eligible to apply.  You need to be able to meet all these criteria for your application to be considered:
· affiliated to England Netball & Hertfordshire County Netball

· a strong connection to St Albans & District (eg, live, play, school/college)
· only one application in any one year/12 month period
Examples of possible funding areas: Netball equipment (eg, kit), one-off start-up funding (eg court fees), coaching (eg, expert coaches for schools or youth clubs), volunteer development (eg safeguarding training).
Funding Conditions: All grants awarded will be up to a maximum of £250 per application. Funding will be paid on receipt of invoices/receipts and will be made by cheque or bank transfer only (no cash will be given).  Funding is granted on the condition that the recipient produces a progress report, including a statement of outcomes achieved, within 6 months of the award and return to the foundation any funding no longer required.  In the event that a funding recipient folds or is disbanded, then funded items, eg kit, are required to be returned to the Daphne Payne Netball Foundation for distribution to the netball community in St Albans & District.

Application: To apply for a small grant, please complete the application form which is located on www.kardaleandstalbansnetball.co.uk   Additional information provided should be a maximum of one side of typed A4.  All applications to be received by the date stated on the application form.
Weighting: Daphne was particularly keen to support netball for children and young people, eg junior clubs, youth clubs, schools.  Should the foundation receive more applications than funding allows, priority will be given to children and young people funding and to first-time applicants.  Partial funding may also be necessary.
Supporting the Foundation: Netball provides the opportunity for people of all ages and abilities to get exercise in a team sport, developing both fitness skills and socialising opportunities.  Therefore, if you know of anyone who is interested in supporting our local sporting community in memory of Daphne Payne either through donations or fundraising, please contact Karen Hurford, Kardale Senior & St Albans Junior Netball Club via their website: www.kardaleandstalbansnetball.co.uk 
The Foundation Committee is chaired independently by Dr Janice Cook, Chair of Hertfordshire County Netball Association.  The Committee members are: Helen Swain, Beverley Jones and Diane Graham.
